Website Address: www.nelsonschool.org

IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY — PLEASE READ

Friday 13th Jan

1L Cake Sale After School

Telephone Number: 020 8894 9899

Welcome Back

Welcome back to the Spring term and a Happy New Year! Thank you for making our new start time of 8.40am run smoothly. Please remember to be on time for next week. We hope that you and your families had a wonderful break and are ready for the Spring term activities ahead.

January	Friday	13	1L Cake Sale After School
	Monday	16	Clubs Start Y5 Victorian Workshop Year 5 <u>Hindleap</u> Warren Meeting for Parents 2.30pm
	Friday	20	Y5 WonderDome 3B & 3N Class Assembly 2.30pm
	Friday	27	6M Assembly 2.30pm 2M Cake Sale After School
	Monday	30	Y4 Mosque Visit (TBC)
	Tuesday	31	Oral Health Visit Y5 Residential Trip
February	Friday	03	Y5 Return
	Thursday	09	Swimming Gala – Team Only.
	Friday	10	6N Assembly 2.30pm 3N Cake Sale After School School Closes Normal time for half term

Well done

Well done Olivia, Year 1.'I travelled to Italy over the Christmas holidays by aeroplane and went skiing. I took part in a competition where I had to zig-zag down a very big hill covered in snow. I won the trophy for being the fastest. I do not know where I get my talent for skiing from as my mummy and daddy kept falling over! I would like to take part in the Olympics

when I get bigger'
Well done Olivia!



Medical

While attendance at school continues to be a high priority, the UK Healthy Security Agency (UKHSA) has issued the following advice as children return to school, reminding people that winter illnesses continue to circulate at high level.

UKHS Advice

Following simple steps can help protect children, minimise the spread of illness in education and childcare settings and protect wider communities. Flu and coronavirus (COVID-19) are currently circulating at high levels and are likely to continue to increase in coming weeks. High numbers of scarlet fever, which is caused by group A streptococcus, also continue to be reported. It's important to minimise the spread of infection in schools and other education and childcare settings as much as possible. If your child is unwell and has a fever, they should stay home from school or nursery until they feel better and the fever has resolved.

Helping children to learn about the importance of good hand hygiene is also key, so practice regular handwashing at home with soap and warm water. Catching coughs and sneezes in tissues then binning them is another simple way to help stop illness from spreading.

Adults should also try to stay home when unwell and if you do have to go out, wear a face covering. When unwell don't visit healthcare settings or visit vulnerable people unless urgent.

Remember that flu vaccination is still available for all eligible groups and is the best protection against the virus. Eligible children include all primary school-aged children. You can get more information getting your child vaccinated against flu on NHS.UK.

Scarlet fever - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

<u>Scarlet fever: symptoms, diagnosis and treatment - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)</u>

Reminders

Remember to hand in your clubs application before Wednesday, January 11th. Clubs will start back week commencing the 16th January. If you didn't receive a registration form you can collect one from the office.

Please remember that our Nelson car park is for staff only. We are seeing an increasing number of parents use the car park, especially at breakfast club and some parents using the disabled space with no visible blue badge.

The Ship and Trim Trail are timetabled during the school day. For safety reasons children should not be using these before or afterschool.

Please do not ride your bikes/scooters across the playground or by the entrance.

Sorry, no dogs allowed on site/at the school gates or premises.

Only water please in water bottles.

Remember that we are a nut free school.

Vacancy

Archdeacon Cambridge's CE Primary School is currently seeking to appoint two Learning Support Assistants to work in Lower Key Stage 2

Salary NJC Scale 4 pro-rata

We are seeking to appoint two part-time, Learning Support Assistants to join our happy, hard-working, enthusiastic, supportive, friendly and caring staff team.

We currently have one role which is 14 hours per week (9.30am-1.45pm Tuesday-Friday) and a second role which is 23.5 hours per week (9.00am-2.30pm Monday-Friday).

Both roles are term time only (plus Inset days) and are due to start on 20th February 2023. Full information is available on **Eteach - Job ID 1297835**. You can also contact Lesley Hamerton by phone or email if you have any questions.

<u>admin@archdeaconcambridges.richmond.sch.uk</u> / Tel: 020 8894 4777

P.E

As part of our P.E curriculum, all children will take part in gymnastics and dance. During their lessons, children need to either be **barefooted** or must wear **plimsoles**. Most gym lessons are taught using our gym mats and therefore being barefoot or wearing plimsoles are the safest options.

If your child doesn't like being barefooted. please may we ask you to bring in a pair of plimsoles, which can be left in school. Unfortunately, trainers cannot be used during gym or dance.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact the school office.

Warm Spaces

Please also find details of warm spaces in Hounslow and Richmond borough.

https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/
cost of living hub/warm spaces/
warm spaces directory

https://www.hounslow.gov.uk/homepage/256/ warm_spaces#:~:text=Until%20March%202023%2C% 20warm%20spaces,it%20does%20not%20become% 20crowded

